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Alcohol and Drug Partnership Strategic Group
Tuesday 31st January 2019 

Board Room 1st floor Commonwealth House
Present:

Susanne Millar, Chief Officer Strategy and Operations –ADP Chair
Michael Duddy, Partnerships, Police Scotland

Ann Fehilly, Group Manager CSG

Kelda Gaffney, Service Manager, NE HSCP

Carole Hunter, Lead Pharmacist, ADRS

Jackie Kerr, ACCO Adult Services – HSCP
Stevie Lydon, ADP Co-ordinator ADP

Lynn MacDonald, Service Manager, South Team ADRS

Mary MacPherson, Kinship/Carers F.A.S.S.

Fiona Moss, Head of H/O Equalities, HSCP

Claire Muirhead, South volunteer

Ann-Marie Newman, North East volunteer

Susan Orr, Head of Children’s Services South Team

Saket Priyadarshi, AMD, GADRS

Michael Robinson, Senior Officer, ADP

Apologies – Pat Coltart, 
Guests:  Louise Gallagher, Richard Gass, Irene Loudon & Frank Mellon (FMe) 
	1.
	Welcome and Introductions

SM welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made. 

	

	2.


	Minutes of Previous Meeting
Minutes of previous meeting 8th November 2018 were agreed as accurate.


	

	3.
	Matters Arising

Licensing Policy Statement

Fiona Moss reported following publication of this document there have been a number of applications submitted.


	

	4.
	Minutes of ADP Executive 11th December 2018
Circulated for information only


	

	 5.
	Scottish Drug Misuse Database and DAISy update
A Scottish Government letter had been circulated which indicated a further delay.  A significant amount of work has been completed by Ayrshire & Arran Health Board and with their agreement, the development has been transferred to the IT department within NHS national services to complete.  The timescale is for completion is dependent on several factors.   FMe will keep the group updated. 
   
	FMe

	6.
	Presentation:  Trauma Informed Practice Training Needs Analysis
LG presented.  According to NHS Education Scotland Trauma informed practice needs to include:

· Realising that traumatic experiences and their impact are an important consideration

· Recognising the impact of trauma on service users

· Responding to the impact of trauma by adapting their practice to be cognisant of trauma related difficulties

· Resisting re-traumatisation through focusing on safety, choice empowerment collaboration and trust

Almost all staff recognised the importance of being cognisant of trauma in the way they worked.  Staff often found they had to deal with the crisis (housing, addictions or immediate health needs) before they could deal with the trauma.

Noted recommendation that frontline staff receive training in a broad range of areas related to communication skills, trauma and referral pathways.
JK raised concerns that Mental Health staff group not included.  FM explained that funding was limited and a lot of staff groups were not included at this time but can be included in next steps.  Discussion followed re identifying gaps in training development.  Welsh Police have undergone training.  MD informed Ayrshire Police are piloting scheme and expects it will extended to other forces it would be good for street police to be trained.
Glasgow HSCP to lead; SM to write draft response.  Interface with 6 authorities and needs of each authority to be considered and look at available resources are available.


	SM

	7.

	Heroin Assisted Treatment Service Pilot update
It is anticipated that building works will be completed by July 2019.  Licensing process is progressing well as is work on staffing.  A new name for the service needs to be found.   The short life working group will be reconvened. SP will check membership of group to ensure Police Scotland representation.  He will link in with MD to progress.


	SP

	8.
	Scottish Government ‘Rights Respect and Recovery’ strategy
MR gave a presentation and highlighted the key areas. This document need to be read in conjunction with the Scottish Government’s alcohol framework.  Discussion took place following the presentation.  SM has asked to lead the development of the MOU for the Scottish Government.  No timescales have been agreed at moment and indicators/outcomes to be brought out.  It was agreed that the presentation should be shared across the ADP and HSCP. 
MR is available to present to key groups and wider partners.

	SM

SL

MR


	9.
	Scottish Government Funding Streams Update
Strategic Group members met prior to this meeting to consider seven potential Corra bids.  The bids need to be submitted by bidders via an on-line system by 7th February 12.00 noon.   Two bids were supported with conditions and bidders will be informed today.   The ADP will look at funding two further bids through our own resources.   One bid was considered a national bid rather than ADP bid and the bidder will be advised.  Two bids were not accepted.   
Corra were looking to have a joint session with Glasgow City ADP to understand the landscape and needs of the city.   This would take place prior to the second round of funding.   The Co-ordinator will progress with the chair.

	SL SM

	10.
	Welfare Reform update
Universal credit
Now fully rolled out for new claimants across Glasgow. Last three Glasgow offices went live in December 2018.  People who have a change of circumstances and as a result need to claim a benefit that has been replaced by UC will now need to claim UC – this is referred to as Natural Migration. 

Severe Disability Premium (SDP) exception Anyone who is in receipt of the SDP within ESA/ JSA/ IS or HB will not be able to claim Universal credit and instead will be able to make new claims to legacy benefits.

Managed Migration – aim to complete it by end of 2022. From July intend to pilot migration with a 10,000 sample - not expected to include Glasgow.

Two Child Policy

From 1st February families with more than two children will claim UC as planned but UC will now consider the ages of the children and children born prior to 6th April 2017 will not be excluded by the two child policy.

Pension Credits

From 1st Feb people eligible for pension credits will be able to claim and extra element for children, though looked after children are excluded (same as UC). 

Mixed age pensioners: From 15th May 2019 mixed age couple claiming will, be excluded from Pension Credit and will need to claim UC instead. Existing PC couples will continue to get PC

	

	11.
	Recovery Hubs Update

PC on leave at moment and is lead for this.  Feedback required by March.  KG will take forward.  

	PC

KG

	12.
	AOCB
Press reports of Increase of Drug Deaths – ‘Valium’ Street Deaths

There has been an increase in deaths amongst homeless people in supported accommodation services.  Numbers still to be confirmed.  SM and SP have discussed and SP has been talking to the press.  SM has written a response to the first minister for first minister questions in Scottish Parliament.  The ADP will organise a summit to consider the evidence and what further actions to take.

	SL



	13.
	Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on 21st March at 11:30 in Commonwealth House Board Room.
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